
St. Andrew’s Becomes 
 a Year-round Church 

Beginning in 1987, St. Andrew’s began to hold off-season services at the United 
Congregational Church in the Ladies Parlor.   At first, there were fewer than a dozen in 
attendance at these services. 

Under the leadership of the Reverend 
Hébert Bolles, a retired U. S. Navy 
chaplain, the congregation soon 
outgrew the Ladies Parlor and moved to 
a larger space within the United 
Congregational Church, the Undercroft.  
Summer services continued at the 
chapel. 
 

In 1992, as a first step towards having a presence at The Commons, space was rented in the Guild 
Building for the church office.  In 1995, St. Andrew’s began holding all off-season services in the Guild 
Building.  The left photo shows worship space where the altar is currently located.  The right photo 
shows a Bishop’s Committee meeting in the adjacent office space.  Do you see anyone you know? 


